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WATER AND SCIENCE ADMINISTRATION 

1800 WASHINGTON BOULEVARD 

BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 21230 

 

September 15, 2021 

 

Maryland Department of the Environment, 1800 Washington Boulevard, Baltimore, Maryland 21230 is 
providing public notice of a 30-day comment period for the Abingdon Business Park project located on 
Edgewood Road east of the intersection with Van Bibber Road, west of Abingdon Road, north of 
Philadelphia Road, and east of Interstate 95 north, Abingdon, Harford County, Maryland. The Nontidal 
Wetlands and Waterways Permit No. 19-NT-0228/201961268 was issued by the Maryland Department of 
the Environment on June 11, 2020 to CREG /Westport I LLC., and modified on April 28, 2021 to reflect 
the name of the new property owner, BTC III I-95 Logistics Center LLC.  On August 20, 2021, on 
judicial review in Case No. C-12-CV-20-000492 and Case No. C-12-CV-20-000567, the Circuit Court for 
Harford County remanded the permit “to MDE for the limited purpose of reopening the comment section, 
to allow the Petitioners to provide comments on the Tier II Antidegradation review and Socio-Economic 
justification analysis filed by the Applicant on January 22, 2020, and for the MDE to consider these 
objections as part of its decision on the permit application.” The SEJ and supporting documentation can 
be found at: 
https://mde.maryland.gov/programs/Water/WetlandsandWaterways/Pages/CREG_Westport_I.aspx.  
Written comments on the Tier II Antidegradation review and Socio-Economic justification analysis may 
be sent by October 15, 2021 to the Maryland Department of the Environment, Attn: Jeffrey Thompson, 
1800 Washington Boulevard, Baltimore, MD  21230 or at jeffrey.thompson@maryland.gov  or 
410-537-3828.  Any further notices concerning actions on the Permit will be provided at the website 
listed above.  Please refer to Subsection 5-907 of the Annotated Code of Maryland or the Code of 
Maryland Regulations 26.23.02 for information regarding the application process. 
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